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Guests (Optional & Voluntary Sign-In):  Renee De Long, Kate McCarroll, Michelle Grimes-Hillman, 

Jaki Kamphuis, and Rob Schneiderman.  

1. Preliminary Matters 

A. Call to Order: President Lee Gordon called the meeting to order at 11:30 A.M.   

B. Opportunity for Public Comment: None.  

C. Approval of the Minutes: Motion 1: Senator Kennedy moved to approve the October 12, 

2021, minutes; motion seconded; motion approved. 

D. For the Good of the Order:   

Senator Ely: Communities of Practice for Part Time Faculty will hold their first in-person 

session this Thursday, October 21, 4:30 pm at the Aquatic Center, and get a tour. They will 

provide refreshments outside by the pool within all COVID protocols. They are going to 

explore and discuss critical thinking with a presentation on some tools that faculty can 

use to enhance and assess critical thinking in person and online. Faculty may join them 

and register through cornerstone.  
Senator Kennedy: After reading comments in the minutes from last week and hearing 

constituents, sheshe



 

 



 

 

students; the questions will all come from the students. They hope it is the first of what will 

be a series of events. An email will be going out with the Zoom link for the event.  
B. Union Bargaining Unit Report – CFE President Rob Schneiderman stated that there was a 

little bit of misconception in the Senate’s last discussion on the Board of Trustees 

resolution for vaccines or testing. The Union does not negotiate board policies and 

resolutions [Note: A “The Coast Community College District Board of Trustees 

unanimously adopted a COVID-19 vaccination mandate for students on August 24, 

2021” link.] What the union does is negotiate the impacts and effects of those policies. 

What they are doing is negotiating how policy implementation may impact faculty. For 

example, What is a faculty member’s responsibility when a student does not follow the 

guidelines and ends up in class? How will the District deal with faculty who are not 

vaccinated and the faculty that fail to follow the testing requirements that are in that 

Board resolution? etc. The union wants to make sure that the contract is followed as far 

as the processes that they have laid out in the contract. The union is not negotiating a 

vaccine mandate or a testing mandate but negotiating the impacts of that existing 

resolution.  

C. Diversity, Equity, and Inclusiveness Initiatives – Vice President Drew recognized 

colleagues like Senator Cuellar, Senator Arismendi-Pardi, and others at the IMC for 

organizing presentations through the Multicultural Center. They host excellent speakers. 

Those are great student enrichment/extra credit opportunities for students, as well.  

D. Other Committee Reports:  

Secretary’s Report: Secretary Kennedy reported that all of the Senate meetings are 

public and have audio recordings which can be accessed through the OCC Portal, in 

case there is any confusion about what somebody said at a meeting. Audio recordings 

may also be requested. 

Academic Rank Committee: Senator Sachs reported that t
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Senator Arismendi-Pardi: Stated that he is a privileged man because he has the 

privilege that part-timers do not have. If a part-timer makes an opinion about a 

controversial issue, a dean will come the next day and say, “we don't have a class for 

you.” If a full-timer makes a statement that “ruffles the feather,” the worst thing that can 

happen is to get an email from a dean telling them that they are going to report them 

to HR. They do not tell them that they do not have a class the next semester. This is an 

issue of equity, fairness, and we need to do everything that we can so that our privilege 

is extended to part-timers who are just as qualified as full-timers.  

Senator Cuellar: Would like to request an addition to the language of the resolution 

language in the paragraph addressing “realities of macro level disparities” that the word 

“ethnicity” be included along with the ones stated already that are race, gender, class, 

parental status, and disability. Senator Ball agreed to adding “ethnicity.” 

Senator Drew: Values the resolution and was a “freeway flyer” before and knows how 

much part-timers give to the college.  He supports a full discussion of this resolution. 
CFE President Schneiderman: Agrees with the resolution and thanked the part-time 

senators for bringing it forward. He mentioned that just last week they agreed with 

management to allot money to each Senate to all three colleges ($3,000 per college) to 

make sure that the part-time representatives are compensated via stipend for serving. 

They do not believe that they should be working for free.  

President Gordon: Asked the three part-time senators on the resolution if they wished to 

be referred to as the Part-Time Caucus. They agreed. 

Parliamentarian Arismendi-Pardi: Recommends the resolution return next week with the  

recommended changes and then we can then make a motion. 

Senator Kennedy: Suggested another addition to the language of the resolution, to add 

“age” to the fifth whereas. Senator Ball agreed to adding “age.” 

President Gordon: The resolution will be on the agenda next week.  

 

B. Dual Enrollment Discussion – Dr. Anna Hanlon: Presented a document created by the 

Dual Enrollment workgroup. She provided a short background on the workgroup. Last 

spring, when she came to the Senate with Felipe Salazar to present a pilot program that 

they had put together in conjunction with the Orange County Department of 

Education, it became clear that based on the questions, there are different types of 

dual enrollment in the college. As people working on this, they reached out to other 

people who were doing this work and it resulted in them all coming together into this 

dual enrollment workgroup: this workgroup is made up of people who have been doing 

dual enrollment, concurrent enrollment, special administrative type work for OCC.  

 

What they are trying to do is make it less confusing. For instance, President Gordon used 

to have dual enrollment with his International Business Program and if he wanted to start 

that up again, who does he go to? What office supports that? The workgroup wants to 

look at the different options, the existing structures at the college, and come up with a 

plan and structure to make this more transparent, more accessible to students, and 

more supportive of the faculty. In a nutshell, that is what the document represents. It is 

the workgroup’s idea of the work that they will do to help get dual enrollment more 

consistent across the campus.  

She is bringing it to the Senate since this comes over to the 10+1. First, to let the Senate 

know what is happening; second, to get its feedback on this document that she can 

take back to the workgroup. If anyone is interested in participating in the work of this 





 

 

Senate. That is what the document outlines in terms of the work of the workgroup. It is to 

operationalize and provide organization to dual enrollment. Dr. Hanlon asked for 

feedback with regards to the action plan of the work group.  

Senator Kennedy: Had concerns about faculty involvement, as well. Usually, workgroups 

are terms that are used for non-faculty focus groups with administrators, classified, and 

other people, sometimes students on them, as well. It might be interesting for the Senate 

to consider the makeup of this workgroup in terms of representation. The second thing 

was about PDI or professional growth opportunities for this issue. Via PDI, full-Time faculty 

can apply for conference funding at up to $1,800 per year, per faculty member.  The 

administration has approved several physical conferences but has not yet indicated 

their formal policy for doing so. Salary advancement credits would be available as well, 

probably via independent study. This is a great opportunity that people can apply to for 

conferences or salary advancement credits via independent study.  

President Gordon: Asked if there is a budgetary estimate if the college systemized and 

prioritized increasing dual enrollment.   

Dr. Anna Hanlon: They currently have about two hundred enrollments in the fall. She will 

bring a written document about this.  

Senator Sachs: In the summer, they did one and they had over fifty students, so there is 

opportunity.  

Senator 5: Asked if she is asking for faculty to represent the workgroup.  

Dr. Anna Hanlon: Stated that there are faculty currently sitting in the workgroup but if the 

Senate would like to have a Senate representative, that would be great. She will go 

back to the workgroup and continue with the work. When they have another product, 

she will bring that back to the Senate.   

C. Board Policies and Administrative Procedures Feedback – Senator Marilyn Kennedy  
The BP and AP copyright policies, 3710 Securing of Copyright and 3750 Use of 

Copyrighted Materials, were written under the consultation and advisement of a 

copyright attorney. 

The AP and BP 7160 Professional Development policies are going to have some very 

minor revisions to clarify what sections refer to classified and which to management.  

AP 5210 Communicable Diseases - Students: Last week, she got a very detailed email  

asking if there was a way,

studen8




